MINUTES - STREET COMMITTEE MEETING - FEBRUARY 1, 2021 - 6:00 p.m.

Waterloo City Hall - Upstairs Meeting Room

Aldermen Attending: J. Trantham, R. Thomas, S. Notheison, C. Heller, R. Row, K. Buettner and
J. Hopkins. City Officials: T. Smith, S. Kennedy, T. Birk and City Attorney D. Hayes.

Petitions by citizens on non-agenda items - None

HMG representative presented the Morrison Street project study to the committee. The study
was discussed between committee members, the mayor, HMG and T. Birk. The mayor
requested T. Birk get estimates of concrete vs. asphalt for the street surface.

HMG and T. Birk explained the Moore Street Phase 5 & 6 program. T. Birk advised we still need
some frontage property to complete the Phase 5 & 6 right of way.

T. Birk reviewed his list of 2021 street projects with the committee.

Backhoe Purchase: T. Birk presented the need for a new backhoe and advised he intends to
trade a 2001 Case backhoe in. After the committee discussed the equipment needed by the
utilities it was decided by the committee to waive the bidding process for a backhoe.

Ald. Row made a motion to waive the bidding process, Ald. Buettner 2nd and motion carried
unanimously.

Discussion - Street committee members discussed moving funds dedicated for oil and chip to
upgrade and improve as many alleys in the city as those funds will allow.

Ald. Buettner made a motion to divert the funds to improve the alleys, 2nd by Ald. Row and
motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Ald. Heller to adjourn the committee meeting, 2nd by Ald. Thomas and motion carried
unanimously at 6:56 p.m.

Submitted by Ald. J. Trantham, Chairman



